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THE OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL’S RESPONSE TO 

STAFF’S REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL NOTICE 
 

COMES NOW the Office of the Public Counsel (Public Counsel) and for its 

Response to Staff’s Request for Additional Notice states as follows: 

1. On August 5, 2011, the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff) 

requested that Lincoln County Sewer & Water, LLC (LCSW) be required to serve notice 

of the local public hearing to the customers of Rockport and Bennington subdivisions, in 

addition to the notice directed in the August 4, 2011, Missouri Public Service 

Commission (Commission) Order Setting Local Public Hearing and Directing Notice.  

Staff stated that such notice will provide the customers the opportunity to raise any 

concerns or comments to Staff, Public Counsel, LCSW and the Commission. 



 2

2. On August 5, 2011, the Commission issued its Order Establishing an Expedited 

Response Deadline stating that any party wishing to respond to Staff’s request for 

additional notice shall file its response no later than 12:00 p.m. (noon) on August 8, 2011. 

3. According to Staff’s Request for Local Public Hearing filed on July 29, 2011, a 

basis for Staff’s request was that Staff has received emails and phone calls from 

concerned customers due to a letter that was sent to customers in the proposed 

certificated area which contained information that has raised concerns with the customers 

who are receiving service.  Public Counsel has also received similar emails and phone 

calls from customers. 

4. Since the reason for the local public hearing is to specifically address concerns of 

the customers, it is important that the customers be notified of the opportunity to ask 

questions of Staff, Public Counsel or LCSW, and to provide comments and raise any 

concerns to the Commission. 

5. Therefore, Public Counsel supports Staff’s request that notice of the local public 

hearing be provided to the customers. 

WHEREFORE, Public Counsel respectfully submits its Response.   

Respectfully submitted, 

      OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL 
 
       /s/ Christina L. Baker 
      By:____________________________ 
           Christina L. Baker    (#58303) 
           Senior Public Counsel 

                                                                 PO Box 2230 
                                                                            Jefferson City, MO  65102 
                                                                           (573) 751-5565 
                                                                             (573) 751-5562 FAX 
           christina.baker@ded.mo.gov 



 3

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, emailed or hand-delivered 
to the following this 8th day of August 2011: 
 
General Counsel Office 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 800 
PO Box 360  
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
GenCounsel@psc.mo.gov 
 
Rachel Lewis 
General Counsel Office 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 800 
PO Box 360  
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
Rachel.Lewis@psc.mo.gov 
 
Dean Cooper 
Brydon, Swearengen & England P.C. 
312 E. Capitol Avenue 
PO Box 456 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
(573) 635-7166 
(573) 635-3847 facsimile 
dcooper@brydonlaw.com 
 
 
 
 
 

/s/ Christina L. Baker 
             

 

 
 


